

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

REGION III SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF BATAAN

MAY 1 0 2021

DIVISION MEMORANDUM s., 2021 No. 156

DEFERMENT OF ELECTIONS FOR THE SUPREME PUPIL GOVERNMENT AND **SUPREME STUDENT GOVERNMENT FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2021-2022**

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent To: Chiefs of Division **Education Program Supervisors Public Schools District Supervisors** Public Elementary and Secondary School Principals All Others Concerned

- 1. Pursuant to DepEd Memorandum No. 024, s. 2021, this Office informs the field that the Elections for Supreme Pupil Government (SPG) and Supreme Student Government (SSG) scheduled from 1st week to 2nd of February 2021 as stated in DepEd Order No. 030, s. 2020 is deferred until further notice or until the resumption of face-to-face classes is approved.
- 2. For questions and concerns, you may contact Ms. Francez Paulene C. Tabije, Project Development Officer/Division Youth Formation Coordinator, through 0947-150-4110 or message through the Official Facebook page of Formation Section Youth SDO Bataan https://www.facebook.com/vfpbataan/.
- 3. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

ROLAND M. FRONT Assistant Schools Division Superintendent Officer-In-Charge

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent







Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

30 APR 2021

DepEd MEMORANDUM **024** s. 2021

DEFERMENT OF ELECTIONS FOR THE SUPREME PUPIL GOVERNMENT AND SUPREME STUDENT GOVERNMENT FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2021-2022

To: Undersecretaries

Assistant Secretaries

Bureau and Service Directors

Regional Directors

Schools Division Superintendents

Public and Private Elementary and Secondary School Heads

All Others Concerned

- The Elections for Supreme Pupil Government (SPG) and Supreme Student Government (SSG) scheduled from 1st week to 2nd week of February 2021 as stated in DepEd Order No. 030, s. 2020 (Page 2, Enclosure No. 1-Monthly School Calendar of Activities for SY 2020-2021) is deferred until further notice or until the resumption of face-to-face classes is approved.
- For more information, please contact Mr. Adolf P. Aguilar, Chief, Bureau of Support Services-Youth Formation Division through email blss.yfd@deped.gov.ph or mobile phone number 0915 566 9717.
- 3. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

LEÓNOR MAGTOLIS BRIONES

Secretary

Reference:

DepEd Order No. (030, s. 2020)

To be indicated in the <u>Perpetual Index</u> under the following subjects:

> CHANGE **ELECTIONS** HEALTH EDUCATION LEARNERS **OFFICIALS**

SMMA/APA/MPC, DM Deferment of SSG Election (NEW) 0039 - March 16, 2021